
 

Park County Historical Society 
Membership/Board Meeting 

39 CR 68, Bailey, CO 80421   Heritage Center 
May 23, 2025 3PM 

Minutes 
 
 

 
CALL TO ORDER The Park County Historical Society meeting was called to order by 
 Jim Glenn VP (due to Linda’s absence) at 3:15pm.  
 
INTRODUCTION OF GUESTS 
 
Attending Directors- Jim Glenn, Sue Glenn, Becky Gray, Bill Douthett and Trina 
Stratton  
Members: Scott Byker 
    
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
         Secretary Report...Sue Glenn 
         The Regular Meeting Minutes for April 25, 2025 were approved.     
 
         Treasurer’s Report…Leroy Anderson 
         No Review of Treasurer's Report for April because Leroy did not attend.   
 
 Membership Report…Bill Douthett for Sheron Owen 
Sheron was not able to come and there was no update.           
 
Education & Volunteer Report...Jim Glenn 
1)  Nancy Park, retired principal & member of Conifer 
Chamber, chamber@goconifer.com, volunteered for Schoolhouse again this year on 
June 28th.  1-4pm works for her.  
2)  Wikipedia sales offer fm Chloe Martin.  $300 to create.  I told her it's not in our 
budget but may be able to afford $100.  We agreed it is too expensive and tabled it. 
3)  John Reynolds, Last Surviving Member of Reynolds Gang at Bailey Library, tomorrow 
June 24th at 1pm.  Followed by Pat Mauro and Bill Douthett with more 
details.  Downstairs.   
4)  Core is sending $2000 check to sponsor "McGraw Does Bailey".  I asked Pinecam, Gia 
McNerney, to stop payment on their donation check & send another.  Other sponsors 
welcome. Trina is talking to the owners of Rustic Square businesses. 
 
 



 

 
 
5)  Handed out Walking Map, McGraw Does Bailey schedule & Reynold gang at Chamber 
Mixer.  Jim paid $434.69 to have them printed by Smartpress.com printing.   Becky 
motioned and Trina seconded to pay Jim back.  This money was allocated by the 
donation from PCCP. Businesses are welcome to print more. 
6)  John Droste Como research with new info??  Checking to see if legit.  
7)  Printed more Trail/Membership maps.   
8)  Sprinklers and bathrooms turned on.  Drip in women's bathroom toilet tank 
seems to have stopped.  Sprinklers heads working.  Trina will set the clock to rejuvenate 
grass for a short time.  Testing solar lights at Stuart's and Patsy's gardens.  11 bags of 
mulch donated.   
9)  Possible dates for Chinking on west side of Entriken.  Becky to supervise, 
volunteers to add chinking.  This is a PCCP supported project.  Propose start at 11am?   
Which Dates are better?   
May 27th Tues ______, June 1st, Sun _______, June 7th, Sat _______ (open house same day), 
June  
8th, Sun _______, June 14th, Sat ______, June 15th, Sun ________ will send out a notice to 
members.  We decided to meet at 11am on May 27th for our first time.  Becky, Jim, Sue & 
Scott agreed to be there.  Jim will send out a notification. 
10)  Caboose East Deck Repair.  Jim Rittenhouse not able to continue.  Parts in Boatshed, 
template in shed, drill bits in Heritage Center.  This is the last remaining project from 
the GOCO Grant.  Heavy parts with detailed drilling needed.  Volunteers welcome.  Pat 
and Jim Scoville involved?  Becky has jacks that may work.  Jim will ask if Matt 
Dambrosky may still have equipment to help. 
11)  2000 copies of Bailey Walking Map - Summer 2025 ready to hand out to 
businesses. 
12)  Events sent to Mountain Connection (Marty Hallberg), Chamber (Kim Mickelsen) 
and The Flume (Meryl Phair) Becky will look up Ute_____ and Ore Cart publications.  
13)  Can the Non-Profit Collaborative, Patty Lucy & Robb Green, use the Heritage Center 
at 9am on May 29th, Thursday?   Suzi motioned that we allow them to meet here and 
Becky seconded; we approved.  Jim will be there to host.  Becky reminded, from Linda 
“Stay out of the kitchen”. 
14)  Registered online with Wells Fargo, deposited $60 fm Blossoming Boutique, paid 
Bailey Water bill.  
15)  FYI: 3 people interested in Dramatic Reading.  Dorry Wilner, Mark Linne, Heather 
Linne-Speidel.  Practices in Fall??  
16)  No on E-470 grant, awaiting decision on Outdoor Partners grant.   
Deadline May 5, Selections made: Early June 2025, Money Disbursed: Mid-June to early 
July, Final Report due:  June 1, 2026 
 
Garden Keepers…Tanya Sulak                                                                                                               
I have an updated map of who's caring for what gardens.  I will leave a copy at the 
Heritage Center, Thursday.  The weather restricted our work on Saturday and Sunday  
 



 

 
 
yet, as Suzi stated, a lot of the gardens are cleaned up and ready to go. Many are waiting  
to plant their annuals. All garden keepers have committed to having things completed 
by opening date, 
June 7th. 
 
Painting trash cans: I have an email out to Jessica Bartak to confirm that the Boys and 
Girls Club will take on the project to paint the trash cans. Trusting I will hear from her 
before Friday. 
 
Please note:  I approached Jessica and asked her if they would paint flowers on the trash 
cans. I am very well aware this is not my final choice, yet my original suggestion was to 
paint flowers mainly because they are located in the garden.  This remains my 
request.  If it is otherwise, it would need to be confirmed they would still have interest. 
Also, if the vote is to move forward with historical designs, I'd like to pass the 
coordination of this project along to someone else. Thank you.   
We tabled any vote till later.  Becky and Trina will make or find templets that can be 
used for the historic theme and there can be flowers around them.  Trina could 
coordinate with Tanya and Jessica on that if needed.   
 
Schoolhouse front door / shed door: Wesley and Grant confirmed that the door in the 
kitchen of the Entriken will fit on the schoolhouse front door after a few minor 
alterations. They plan to take care of this as soon as the weather and their schedules 
allow. Also, Wesley is still in search of a good solid door to replace on the shed. 
 
Sorry, we will not be with you in person or via Zoom Friday. We will be away 
celebrating our youngest grandson's high school graduation. Thanks, Tanya and Wesley                                                                                                      
 
-McGraw & Bailey Water sign- Landscaping in 2025, summer or fall.  
 
Events 
*May 24th at 1PM at Bailey Library-Jim is playing John Reynolds.   
*Open Houses start June 7, 2025 from 11AM to 3PM.  Docents will be there every 1st  
and 3rd Saturday thru October. 
*Trina- June 14th at 6:30 with Nick the Magician! 
                July 12th Games and Ice Cream Social  
*June 20th at 4pm Wedding rehearsal at McGraw Jennifer Haller 
*June 28th “McGraw Does Bailey” 10AM-4PM                                                                                                                             
 
Field Trip...Bill Douthett and Sheron Owen       
Do you have written reports on past trips? 
*May 31st, 11 Mile Canyon Tunnel-Entrance Fee $11 per car load.  Meet to carpool 
9AM at McGraw Park or 11AM at Lake George. 
 
 



 

 
 
*June 21, Mark Hanson presents Tarryall Gold; “Rush to Hush” book signing to meet at 
McGraw Park 9AM or Como Community Center 10-11:30AM then visit then visit 
Tarryall City.  
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
* Heritage Center entrance repairs still needed to siding and paint around the 
restrooms.   
* Paint white trim on Entriken interior doors, white trim along stairs and windows.  
* Schoolhouse door to be replaced - Wesley and Grant   
* Add sign we have for Park Parking Only on west side.  Mark parking spots clearly.  
* Skid Steer-Trina's friend Justin Wendal will level the flagstone and provide drainage  
near the Heritage Center in the Fall.  
* Move Handicapped Parking sign that is on the west side so it is not knocked down. 
* Board approved painting the restroom doors a bright blue color and putting up the 
signs.  Suzi will paint  
 
NEW BUSINESS            
*Jim bought a new lawnmower 
*Suzi bought a tablecloth to match the other display tables since we continued to use 
the one on the end.                                                                                                 
*Grants- Bill, Grant and Jim 
*The valuable artifacts that we have displayed in the Entriken cabin and the 
schoolhouse were not stored away for the winter.  It’s important that we do not let mice 
and other pests destroy our treasures.  Tanya says, to please let her know if others are 
not able to store them.  
*Is anyone willing to help clean the restrooms?  It needs to be done on a regular 
schedule. 
*FYI Aug 9th & 10th South Park History Days  
 
ADJOURN 4:42PM                                                               
NEXT Meeting June 27, 2025 at 1PM!! for setting up “McGraw Does Bailey”  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Sue Glenn 
PCHS Secretary 
 


